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March 23, 2009
1. Participatory Governance Items

No items were submitted for action or discussion. 

2. Review of board docket


Dr. Hernandez reviewed items listed on the board agenda, reviewing a new format for the agenda and minutes of board meetings. He referenced items on the agenda which may draw public comments and/or lengthy discussions.

Ms. Reiter asked about the board process of pulling items from the agenda for discussion as they have done in the past. Dr. Hernandez explained that the process is now done in the open meeting. 


Dr. Hernandez noted Dr. Barbara Beno’s presentation at tonight’s meeting regarding accreditation standards and recent recommendations related to the board of trustees.


Regarding the budget presentation by Vice Chancellor Hardash, information will be shared regarding future potential action necessary on the part of the district. Information from Sacramento is that the budget is worse than anticipated. Dr. Hernandez believes the district cannot get through the next round of major cuts without affecting staff. Although there are reorganizations currently taking place, there will be more. 


Dr. Hernandez plans to communicate frequently with all district employees the status of the state and district budget as well as actions the district will be taking in answer to the reduction in state revenues. 
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Dr. Hernandez recognized everyone’s diligent work regarding the budget, and indicated the BAPR Committee is meeting on Wednesday of this week where possible budget scenarios will be discussed. Dr. Hernandez asked the BAPR Committee to consider the possibility of a $5 million cut, a $10 million cut, and a $20 million cut. The necessary reductions will occur within three months, once we know the results of the special election to be held May 19. 

3. Budget update


Vice Chancellor Hardash reviewed the update he will provide at tonight’s board meeting and also provided an update on enrollment. He added that no matter how much the district has to reduce, there will be less discretionary dollars.


Dr. Hernandez indicated that our district is lucky there were no March 15 letters sent this year, but he is concerned about future years.

4. Reorganizations

A. Reorganization #631: various departments (district positions transferred to college positions)



Executive Vice Chancellor Didion described the reorganization proposal eliminating positions at the district office, transferring them to the colleges. Most are strictly transfers, and one has a salary increase. These transfers are recommended in order to provide staff where they are needed at the colleges. Because the class specification for Public Information Coordinator has not been approved by the board, those positions will not transfer reporting responsibility until that occurs. 
B. Reorganization #630: Fiscal Services



Executive Vice Chancellor Didion described the reorganization proposal which transfers an administration secretary from Fiscal Services to Facilities, maintaining the position at the district office.



Ms. Reiter asked about responsibilities of the position currently held by the employee and previous employee in Facilities. Mr. Didion explained that Vice Chancellor Hardash will redirect duties previously performed by the Executive Secretary in Facilities to others in that department, and other staff will pick up duties as required once the employee leaves the Fiscal Services area. Dr. Hernandez added that some things will not get done – it is not business as usual. The district has approximately 200 fewer employees than it had two years ago.
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Ms. Reiter asked when the affected positions will be on the board agenda. Dr. Hernandez indicated the student services dean is on the agenda for tonight’s meeting; however, all other positions do not require board approval as they are just changing reporting responsibilities. He added that there will be many more employee changes such as these in the upcoming months due to budget reductions.

5. Accreditation update


Dr. Hernandez reported there was a meeting of the Accreditation Committee where the status of work toward responding to the recommendations was discussed. He indicated the board policy on board self-evaluation is on tonight’s board agenda, and Dr. Barbara Beno, President of ACCJC is making a presentation to the board tonight regarding standards and recommendations related to the board of trustees.

6. Reports


Academic Senate/SCC:  Mr. Barembaum reported that Board President Chapel addressed the senate meeting last week. The Senate is preparing for senate elections and conducting other normal business. Mr. Barembaum feels faculty at SCC are aware of the budget situation, but do not realize how serious it really is.

Academic Senate/SAC: Mr. Hicks reported the senate met just after the last board of trustees meeting. He feels faculty at SAC generally do not realize the severity of the budget situation. He and others in leadership roles continue to do their best at communicating the situation. He asked for help in sharing information such as the information shared today regarding the number of employees who have left the district in the past two years and have not been replaced.


Classified: Ms. Reiter  had no report. 

BAPRC: No report.

HRC: No report.

Dr. Hernandez reported he has asked the college presidents to provide analysis of moving non-credit faculty to credit in order to help the district meet it’s AB1725 obligation. That request provided nine potential moves.

7. Other

There was no other business.
�ADVANCE \d 3�Members:	Morrie Barembaum		Present


		John Didion			Present


		Peter Hardash			Present


		Eddie Hernandez, Jr.		Present


		Ray Hicks			Present


		Erlinda Martinez		Present


		Marti Reiter			Present


		Juan Vazquez			Present


		Laurie Weidner		Present


		











